January 14, 2010

City Recycling, Inc 61 Taylor Reed Place Stamford, CT 06906

Attn: Mr. Bryan Ayres, Operations Management

Re: Letter of Understanding
Electronics Recycling
Darien Transfer Station
126 Ledge Road, Darien, CT

Dear Bryan:

Per our conversation (and in accordance with Article VI, Section 6.1 (F)(1), Pass Through Charges, Electronics Recycling), the Town of Darien would like to begin electronics recycling as soon as possible. The cost will be \$200 per pull plus a 10% markup per contract (as mentioned above), or \$220 per pull. The Green Monster proposal suggests a pull once per week at first. We would like the container to be pulled "on call". We do not believe we will come close to filling a 40 CY can in a week.

Consistent with Sections 6.1(c), and 6.1 (F)(1), an annual escalation is allowed after June 30, 2010. The Town of Darien and City Carting can discuss escalation as we get closer to that date.

We will need an insurance certificate from your subcontractor (Green Monster eCycling) in accordance with the attached insurance requirements for the Town of Darien. Darien must be named certificate holder and additionally insured. We also need a current insurance certificate from City Carting. The insurance certificate for City Carting in our possession has expired on May 1, 2009.

We have spoken with Denver Dixon and Lauren Kostiuk (both of CT DEP) regarding our transfer station permits. We are told by Ms. Kostiuk that no amendment to general or individual permits are necessary. However a close top container will be necessary to avoid issuance of a notice of violation. We further understand that City Carting will

Mr. Bryan Ayres, City Recycling, Inc, 61 Taylor Reed Place, Stamford, CT 06906 Letter of Understanding, Electronics Recycling, Darien Transfer Station, January 14, 2010, Page 2 of 2

locate the container to allow City Carting employees to assist residents in loading the container. We suggest a meeting to agree upon the best spot for the container.

Attached is a letter from the DEP to the Town of Darien (dated October 23, 2009) detailing requirements relative to electronics recycling (et al). We understand that City and Green Monster will abide by the conditions therein. You suggested a 40 yard container. This is agreeable to us as we will be charged by the pull.

The town is not interested in recycling televisions at this time (\$0.15/#). "All other electronic waste" as stated in the 12/28/9 Green Monster Proposal is assumed to include keyboards, monitors, computer hardware, printers, mice, computer speakers, or other computer peripheral devices.

There is no mention of revenue to be derived from electronic. Please advise us if any revenue will be derived and directed to the Town of Darien.

We will need each pull to be weighed on our transfer station to track tonnages for reporting purposes.

As with any new program, we anticipate something unanticipated. Based upon our positive experience with City Carting, we're sure we can work through issues as they arise.

Please let me know when you would like to meet at the site (or I could meet with Bob LeBlanc) to determine a location for the container. If there are any issues not mentioned above, please let me know at once.

Thank you.

Sincerely,

Darren Oustafine, P.E.
Assistant Director of Public Works
Enclosures: DEP Letter & Town of Darien Insurance Requirements
P:\Dump\electronicsrecycling\CityEcycle010810.docx